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Notes of the PPG Steering Meeting 
Wednesday 24th April 2024
at Falkland House Surgery

Present: Jan Bergstrom (JB); Margaret Booth (MB); Meg Crook (MC); Mandy Dakin (MD2); Nigel Dakin (ND); Pat Dale (PD); Hilary Dawson (HD); Mike Dyson (MD1); Jean Gater (JG); Nigel Gater (NG); Enid Hirst (EH); Andrew Walton (AW); Mark Wheen (MW); Carol Wymer (CW)

For the Practice: Zoey Hall (ZH)

1. WELCOME (MB)
MB welcomed all.

2. APOLOGIES (MB)
Rachel Cadman (RC); Peter Nightingale (PN); Pearl Woodward (PW)

3. INPUT FROM THE PRACTICE (ZH)
a) Pathways to GP Services – an update and possible PPG involvement.
A new pathway has now been introduced – ACCURX is a new way to contact the surgery for non-urgent requests by patients who do not have the time to phone the surgery first thing, and having to negotiate the queueing system. There is a large poster on one notice board in the waiting room. This explains the various means of contact – downloading the NHS App; visiting the Surgery Website, phoning or even popping in. A request can then be left for the Surgery, which will be processed and dealt with on the same day by the Doctors. It is emphasised that no route is quicker than another apart from the degree of urgency needed to respond to the request.
b) Practice Staff– Louise a new Physician Associate is now in post and will be available Mondays and Tuesdays. There are also 2 new Receptionists Alison and Kaye in the front office.
c) CQC Inspection of the Surgery – a full inspection is on the horizon, but it is expected that surgeries who were last inspected in 2017 will be at the top of the list. Surgeries who were inspected in 2018, of which FHS is one, which is surmised to be 2025. The CQC have to give the surgery a 2-week period of notice before their visit. On the last occasion 4 members of the PPG Committee were involved, the inspectors looking at the patient feedback survey which had been carried out by the PPG as well as the Minutes of previous PPG Committee Meetings. There may be the need for another patient survey.
d) Other Issues – Committee members asked about the Spring Covid Vaccination Programme. This is in full swing with requests by the over 75’s being dealt with. ZH informed us that we were not expected to be called to help out on this occasion, but thanked us for volunteering.  
  
4.    MINUTES OF LAST MEETING (23.01.24) (MB)
               Minutes of last meeting approved (JB) and seconded (EH). 

5. MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED IN THE MINUTES (MB)
JB handed round his photographs of the garden project, which he had taken to contrast the before and after situations. He will now forward these to PW for her to include in the next PPG Newsletter.
 
6. TREASURER’S REPORT (RC)
RC had been in touch with MB and reported that the current working funds available for use by the Committee was £985.88 as at 13.02.24.
With regards to changing the banking arrangements it was decided to stay with the current system, although JG volunteered to pursue the BACS system currently used by her Hardy Plant Association and feed back.

7. COMMUNICATION OFFICER’S REPORT (PW)
PW had produced and circulated a written report prior to the meeting which was approved by the Committee. ZH commented that PW and herself are sharing information for PW to produce a 4-page booklet regarding patient pathways. This will be passed to the doctors for their approval before printing. A draft copy will be available for the PPG Committee to discuss at the next meeting.
 
8. UPDATES ON LINKS AND COMMUNICATIONS (MB)
S2 Foodbank/surgery noticeboards – MB/HD/AW
AW has produced a leaflet and a large professionally produced poster for display on the waiting room notice board. It was suggested that there should be another one produced to be sited on the opposite wall. The idea is to produce 3 different updated posters which could be displayed at different times of the year and then each reused for the different seasons of the year. MB will work on producing a food box for donations to be placed in and will collect the donations from the surgery and also maintain written records. 

PVPCN and The Hollies Patient Forum – MB reported that she will be attending a meeting on 17th May to discuss re-activating the Patient Voice Conference and will report back. She also reported that Diane – Chair of The Hollies - has now left and her deputy Ian has now taken over. MB will attend their next Committee Meeting and feed back to FHS PPG Committee in due course.

 The Garden Project – JG circulated an update on the Garden Project prior to the meeting and also mentioned what a nice project it had been to work on and how well the team had got to know each other. CW and EH both praised the team for the results so far and wished their feelings to be Minuted. JG arranged another gardening session to cut back the bank at the left side of the surgery, clear more leaves and put some more plants in the back garden. It was suggested that at some future date a PPG social gathering be arranged on a ‘take a plate’, ‘take some wine’ basis. Watch this space!!

The No 6 bus issue -MB/HD – From the response to the PPG letter it was recognised that there had been some legitimate excuses to the issues raised and changes had been put in place to improve the service. There was positive agreement that the service had improved but there were still some issues, one of which was that drivers do sometimes miss out parts of the route. MB and HD will write back to the SY Mayor’s Office regarding this.  

National PPG – JB reported that the National body had now re-vamped its website, but it doesn’t appear to be working.

9. REVIEW OF FHS PPG AIMS AND KEY OBJECTIVES – WHOLE GROUP
a) Reflect on the documents formulated by the PPG Planning sub-group.
b) Consider whether the Aim of Key Activities are still appropriate, or whether they need amending, adding to or be reduced.
c) Provide feedback for the Sub-group to enable a revised 2024 version to be produced for approval by the PPG at the 2024 AGM.

The Planning group was split into 4 groups to carry out the above three tasks after perusing the document produced by MB. After approximately an hour the groups re-convened and fed back their observations.
MB will collate the findings and circulate these in a separate document. 

10. THE KNOWLEDGE, SKILLS & INTERESTS OF PPG COMMITTEE MEMBERS TO ENABLE THESE TO BE USED TO CONTRIBUTE TO FUTURE DEVELOPMENTS – WHOLE GROUP.
This aspect was not dealt with as a whole. MD did however volunteer to get involved with the next Xmas quiz.

11. AOB (MB)
EH wished to raise an issue re the ‘diversion’ of patients away from hospital referrals, but would rather this be included as a major point at the next meeting as more time is needed for discussion.

12. DATE, TIME AND PLACE OF FHS PPG STEERING GROUP MEETINGS.
Thursday 13th June		6 – 8 	(to include AGM)
Monday 9th September		6 -- 8
Tuesday 19th November	6 – 8

All meetings to be held at Falkland House Surgery.



NIGEL GATER. 29/04/24
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